Center Township Board of Supervisors April 14, 2020 Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, April 14, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Edward A. "Butch" Deter, Chairman, Paul Cook, Vice Chairman, Harry Gillispie, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. Dave Brendel was the only visitor.

Paul made a motion to approve the March meeting minutes and the minutes of the emergency meeting held on March 24th. Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Harry made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic restrictions, Clean Up Week was postponed. Paul made a motion to reschedule Clean Up Week to be held from May 18th through May 23rd from 8:00 am to 2:00 pm daily.

Paul made a motion to approve the Hanko to Moore lot split. Harry seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, a Declaration of Disaster Emergency was adopted on March 24, 202 at an emergency meeting and was in effect until April 13, 2020.

The supervisors discussed purchasing cell phone boosters for the township equipment in lieu of a new radio system as it would be more cost effective.

Harry made a motion to purchase a new 2019 F550 dump truck with an aluminum bed and liner under state contract through Stephenson Equipment. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Harry and the meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m.

Secretary